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ARCO Products Company. T
2000 Alameda de las F. 4as ‘ '
Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 94402

Telephone 415 571 2400

V1N
_

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Schrag
17197 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17197 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, Czalifornia 94580

Dear Mr. Schrag:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13,.1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). —_

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date

. indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

- 35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D

ARCO Producis Company is a Division of AtlanticRichliekiCompany (9-88)
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month, The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irngation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer 10 compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim,

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510} 271-4320.

Sincerely,
ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mzr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GARI17197




ARCO Products Compan?:- %
2000 Alameda de las r..gas
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January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

“Mr. and Mrs. Silva
590 Hacienda Avenue _
San I_orenzp, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
590 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Silva:

ARCO Products Company (ARCQ) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your weil
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D
(9-58)

ARCQO Products Company is a Division of AllantcRichiieldCompany
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates-and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other

operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases

from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO's

offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for vour records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
{415) 571-2434 or Ms. juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

" 3300613/GARS90H




2000 Alameda de las Puigas

Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 54402 : ' ‘ ’

Telephone 415 571 2400

ARCO Products Company‘::- “ s : ’ E A \

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mrs. Toole
17203 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17203 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mrs. Toole:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was carrently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). -

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your weil would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your -
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D
(9-88)

ARGCO Products Company is a Divisian of AtlanticRichlieldCampany
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for’irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s .
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of vour well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enciosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

I you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

/?’/,/MMJ/ 4 z// /f//

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shm Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GAR17203




ARCO Products Compan? }
2000 Alameda de las r...gas

Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 84402 ) ‘
Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. and Mrs. Silva
590 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
590 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Silva:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your weli
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D
(9-88)

ARCO Products Company is a Division of AllanticRAichlicldCompany
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
_irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCQO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this

- loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCQ Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Mes. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300013/GARS%0H
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ARCO Products Company. o

2000 Alameda de las P. a5 ’ A k
Mailing Address: Box 5811 - '
San Mateo, California 94402 ’ % ?

Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Schrag |
17197 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17197 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Schrag:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of -
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property .
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). :

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date

. indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter {(approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

- 35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. ‘Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on thc migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D

ARCO Products Con';pany is a Division o1 AtlanticRichlieldCompany . (9-88)
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim. :

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letier, and at vour earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,
ARCO I’roducts Compam

: _x4 ,//ﬂfu

Mlchael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

¢c:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr, Charles Lapln ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shm Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature - Date

3300613/GAR17197




ARCO Products Company: ¥ : o '
2000 Alameda de las Puigas ’
Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 84402 ‘ ' w p’

- Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mrs. Toole
17203 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17203 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mrs. Toole:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk

- assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alaméda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). -

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontimied. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC7025-D
{9-88)

ARCQ Products GCompany is & Division of AllanticRichtiekdCompacy
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of vour well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

' If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Julieu Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

//%j;///#j/ KJZ/J‘/\ N

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature ‘ Date

3300613/GARIT203




ARCO Products COmpar.‘fMis - /‘h;‘i
2000 Atameda de las . .igas Co
Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, Caiifornia 94402
Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Tahnann
633 Hacienda Avenue .
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
633 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Tahnann:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well iocated on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Propasition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that

_ based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your weil has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

ARCO Products Company is a Division of AtlanticRichfieldCompany
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APPC-7025-D
(9-88)
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARQO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please signand date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

era Ly it

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company :
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms, Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GARGIIH




ARCO Products Company % ) .4"’”‘“:3 '
2000 Alameda de las Purgas _ g

Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateno, California 94402 ‘ ?

Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Pimental
17372 Via Magdalena
.San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigatibn Well Use
17372 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, Califormia 94580

Dear Mr. Pimental:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
‘gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 63,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). :

Benzene is 2 known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter:
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater. :

APPC-7025-D

ARCO Praducts Company is & Division of AtlanticRichfieldCampany (9'88}
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just 1o this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convemence return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
.(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS a1 (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

330613/GAR17IT2




ARCO Products Company! %‘ : S
2000 Alameda de las Pugas

Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 94402
Telephone 415 571 2400
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APPC-7025-D

ARGO Praducts Company is a Division of AllanticRichtieldCompany . (9-88)

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Manry
17371 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17371 Via Magdalena _
-San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Manry:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). -

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Qver time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer 10 compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed sel{ addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

1f you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GARI737]
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ARCO Products Compan’ \f‘
2000 Alameda de las Fuigas

Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, Calitornia 94402
Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Luche
17348 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17348 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, Califorma 94580

Dear Mr, Luche:

ARCO Products Company (ARCQ) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

ARCO Productls Company is a Division ot AllanticAichtieldCaompany

APPC-7025-D
(9-88)
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
{EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the 10ss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms, Juliett Shin with ACHCS a1 (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

/i S A
A2 ?f/ e o / .
Al St
Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Jutiett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GAR17348
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ARCO Products Compan® E '
2000 Alameda de las Fuigas
Mailing Address: Box 5811 . :
San Mateo, California 94402 ‘ V

Telephone 415 571 2400

a

January 25, 1993
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San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17348 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Luche:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D
{9-88)

ARCO Products Company is a Division of AtiacticRichfieldCompany
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this

- loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additionat copy of this letter for your records.

If vou have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

PR 4 7
Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQUCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/ GAR17348
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ARCO Products Company'" ¥ ' ﬂ‘i ' '
2000 Alameda de fas Purgas )

Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 94402 ‘ ’
Telephone 415 571 2400

January 23, 1993
Project 330-06.13

M.E. Kast
17349 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17349 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear MLE. Kast:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). '

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D
(9-88)

T ARCO Products Company is a Division of AtlanlicRichfieleCompany
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a ‘
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases

_from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reporied. Also, ARCO’s

offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited jUSt to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply 10 any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

7

A /’ Vs // o
//w/%/ s e

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

¢c:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GAR17349
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ARCO Products Company,  § : Y
2000 Alameda de las Puigas S
Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 94402

Telephone 415 571 2400

A
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January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Manry
17371 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17371 Via Magdalena _
- San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Manry:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collectéd from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). '

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be tempaorarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCQ requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.,

APPC-7025-D

ARCO Products Company is a Division of AtlanticRichfieldCompany (9'88)
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your weli water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCQO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended t¢ apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it 1o PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for vour records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

S Ll

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr, Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GAR1737)




2000 Alameda de las Purgas

Mailing Address: Box $811 )
San Mateo, California 94402 ‘ ?

Telephone 415 571 2400

ARCO Products Company } -, ' ﬁ 3 ’E

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Pimental
17372 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17372 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Pimental:

ARCO Products Company (ARCQO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS). '

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter-
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined

whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline

components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D
(9-88)

ARCO Producis Company is 8 Division of AllanlcRichfieldCompany
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Qver time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earhest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for vour records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

. ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCQ Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GAR17372




ARCO Products Company ' z/“’i
2000 Alameda de las Pugas

Mailing Address: Box 5811 :
San Mateo, California 94402 ‘ ’
Telephone 415 571 2400 -

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

M.E. Kast
17349 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
17349 Via Magdalena
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear ME. Kast:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993, Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-cunce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding -
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater. :

APPC-7025-D
(2-88)

ARACT Froducts Company is a Qivision of AllanlicRichiieldCaompany
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The vatue of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCQ operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO's
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited jUSt to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply 1o any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letier, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms, Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company
/

p ) _«-“/ ' /C/I, Ve ///- R ,/; ‘
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Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr, Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GAR17349
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ARCO Products Compar’ & : Ty
2000 Alameda de las'. _igas | ' A
Maiting Address: Box 5811 ' ‘ ’
San Mateo, California 94402 ; .

Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. Tahnann
633 Hacienda Avenue .
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
633 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Tahnann:

ARCO Products Company (ARCO) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of
gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that

~ based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO 1o take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025.D

ARCO Products Company is a Division of AlamicRichlieldCompany (9'881
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To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCQ operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and date the enclosed copy of this letter, and at your earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Wfoni lieAe

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company :
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GARGI3H
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ARCO Products Compar:.  } B . (
2000 Alameda de las . uigas :
Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 94402 ‘ ’

Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. and Mrs. Corregedor
642 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use
642 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Corregedor:

ARCO Products Company (ARCQ) presented the results of laboratory analysis of
groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property -
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993, Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of

“gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk '
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the migration of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025-D
(9-88)

ARGO Producls Company is a Divisien of AtlanticRichiieldCompany
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~ To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes untit ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated a
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUTD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and dite the enclosed copy of this letter, and at vour earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letier for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms. Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

' 7
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Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc:  Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWOQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature ‘ Date

3300613/GARG2H
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ARCO Products Compan  } T : '
2000 Alameda de las . uigas :
Maiting Address: Box 5811 :
San Mateo, California 94402 ‘ '

Telephone 415 571 2400

January 25, 1993
Project 330-06.13

Mr. and Mrs. Cdrregedor
642 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

~ Re:' Domestic Irrigation Well Use
642 Hacienda Avenue
San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Corregedor:

ARCO Products Company (ARCQ) presented the results of laboratory analysis of

- groundwater collected from the domestic irrigation well located on your property
in letters dated May 13, 1992 and January 14, 1993. Laboratory analysis of the
groundwater sample collected from your well indicated that very minor amounts of

“gasoline and benzene were present. In addition, ARCO indicated that a risk
assessment had been performed in accordance to the provisions of Proposition 65,
and that it was currently under review by the Alameda County Health Care
Services (ACHCS).

Benzene is a known carcinogen. The health risk assessment completed to date
indicates that based on the assumptions that 1 liter (approximately four 8-ounce
cups) of groundwater from your well would be consumed on a daily basis for

35 years, there is no significant increase in risk. Although it is our understanding
that your well is used exclusively for irrigation purposes, the May 13, 1992 letter
indicated that the risk assessment was being reviewed by the ACHCS and that
based on their review, ACHCS may recommend that use of your well be curtailed.

The ACHCS has solicited ARCO to take the lead in requesting that use of your
well be temporarily discontinued. Therefore, ARCO requests that use of your well
be discontinued for approximately 6 months to at least August 1, 1993, until
ACHCS has completed their review of the risk assessment, and determined
whether pumping of your well has an effect on the mlgratlon of the gasoline
components found in the groundwater.

APPC-7025.D
(9-88)
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- To compensate you for the temporary interruption in the use of your well water,
ARCO will reimburse you for the cost of East Bay Municipal Utilities District
(EBMUD) water used for irrigation purposes until ACHCS had determined that
your well water is safe to use for irrigation. ARCO has calculated 2
reimbursement of $30.00 per month. The value of reimbursement is based on
EBMUD drought condition rates and a use of well water at 15 hours per week of
irrigation time. The reimbursement will be submitted on a monthly basis.

By this letter, ARCO is not saying that any ARCO gasoline service or other
operation is the origin of the gasoline in the groundwater. Over time, releases
from other non-ARCO operations in the area have been reported. Also, ARCO’s
offer to compensate you for the loss of use of the well water is limited just to this
loss of use and is not intended to apply to any other claim.

If the request to temporarily discontinue the use of your well is agreeable with you,
please sign and dite the enclosed copy of this letter, and at vour earliest
convenience return it to PACIFIC in the enclosed self addressed stamped
envelope. Please retain the additional copy of this letter for your records.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please call me at
(415) 571-2434 or Ms_ Juliett Shin with ACHCS at (510) 271-4320.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan
Environmental Engineer

cc: Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company
Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company
Mr. Rich Hiett, RWQCB - San Francisco Bay Region
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services

AGREED TO:

Signature Date

3300613/GARG421




